
7 November 2024

Dear Parent / Carer

As you know we had a Section 5 OFSTED Inspection prior to half term and our report has now been

through the official quality assurance process and we are permitted to share the outcome. A copy of the

report can be found HERE.

As shared previously the school has never been inspected in its entirety, this inspection has been

conducted under a totally different inspection framework and with the recent reforms in place, most

notably the removal of an overall grade. This framework has seen a significant drop in schools being

awarded the Outstanding criteria, which we have seen locally.

This is an exceptionally positive report for our community that reflects the hard work of our staff and

students and there is much to be proud of. The report makes it very clear that BGLC provides a strong

educational provision and students are both safe and well supported.

I must also say thank you for your support and kind words which came across in our survey and the

emails received during and after inspection.

Whilst a huge amount of strengths have been identified within the report, there are areas for us to

develop further and this work is underway. Please be assured that we will continue to strive to provide

the best possible educational experience to our community.

Yours sincerely

Will Teece

Headteacher

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1eTD97ExI24wDsNqCkFRgcNegD_Pqeet6/view?usp=sharing

